Kenai Peninsula Borough
Assembly

MEMORANDUM

TO: Brent Johnson, Assembly President
Members, Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly

FROM: Cindy Ecklund, Assembly Member @W) ﬁ]\f CE

DATE: December 21, 2022

SUBJECT:  Resolution 2023-005, Resolution of Intent by The Kenai Peninsula
Borough Assembly Establishing that Financing of Energy and
Resilience Improvement Projects through Assessments Serves a Valid
Public Purpose and Related Matters (PACER Program) (Ecklund)

The Alaska State Legislature enacted the Municipal Property Assessed Clean
Energy and Resiience Act, Alaska Statutes 29.55, as amended, restated,
supplemented or otherwise modified from time to time ("PACER Act"}, authorizing
local governments to establish an energy and resilience improvement assessment
program.

The PACER Act allows local governments to finance the installation or
modification of permanent improvements, fixed to new construction or existing
privately owned commercial or industrial property, to achieve reduced energy
consumption or demand in areas designated by local governments.

Installation or modification by property owners of energy and resilience
improvement upgrades to commercial or industrial property in the Kenai
Peninsula Borough will serve a public purpose by reducing energy cosfts,
stimulating the economy, improving property valuation, reducing greenhouse
gas emissions and creating jobs.

The Resolution of Intent includes a finding by Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly
that it is convenient and advantageous to establish a program under the PACER
Act and designate the geographic area on an areawide basis within the Kenai
Peninsula Borough's jurisdiction as an area within which Kenai Peninsula Borough
and the record owners of qualified real property may participate under a
program established by the PACER Act and enter into financing arrangements in
connection therewith.

Your consideration is appreciated.



